A DIGNIFIED REVOLUTION NEWSLETTER: January 2011

“Never doubt that a small group of thoughtful committed citizens can change the world - indeed it is the only thing that ever does" (Margaret Meade)

HEADLINE NEWS

We have written an article about the impact that the death of a loved one, in  undignified circumstances can have on relatives and carers. It covers the psychological trauma that is experienced, and gives suggestions for coping and coming to terms with chronic grief. If you would like a copy of the article email info@dignifiedrevolution.org.uk
Cure the NHS is planning to present an open letter to the Mid Staffordshire Inquiry team and press to demonstrate that what happened at Mid Staffordshire NHS Hospital was not a one off event, but that it is happening in other areas of the UK.  It is therefore appealing for people to contact them to provide short accounts of their  experiences. You can email curethenhs@hotmail.co.uk or write to Cure the NHS, c/o Breaks Cafe, 5b Lichfield Rd, Stafford, ST17 4JX .The inquiry resumed on 10 January 2011 and transcripts from each day’s evidence can be accessed here. 

TRAINING WORKSHOPS

Using Human Rights to Maintain Dignified Care 

Tuesday 1 February 2011, Cardiff

Dignified Care Despite Difficult Colleagues 

Tuesday 5 April 2011

Fundamentals of Dignity & Respect 

Thursday 23 June 2011, Cardiff

KNOWING YOU MATTER

Knowing You Matter is a powerful DVD and training resource. It focuses on the lives of older people in care and their loved ones, people with dementia and the important needs of care workers – all of whom need to know that they matter.  It also explains the significance of the Mental Capacity Act 2005. The publisher is happy to offer members of our network a £25 discount on the materials (usually £145 so will be £120 including VAT) If you would like to take advantage of the offer, or would like more information email enquiries@frameworks4change.co.uk with A Dignified Revolution in the subject header, or call 01273 204932. 

REQUEST FOR INFORMATION

BBC Wales is researching a possible programme which will look at issues of dignity and respect for elderly people whilst they are in a hospital setting. The researchers are focusing on the fundamentals of care - feeding, drinking, using the toilet, cleanliness, etc. They are keen to speak with people who have recent experience, over the last two years, of these issues.  If you would like to talk to the producer of the programme (either on or off-the-record at this stage) please email info@dignifiedrevolution.org.uk and we will put you in touch.

GOOD NEWS CORNER

The Butterfly Scheme

Barbara Hodkinson, a member of the public has worked tirelessly to improve the safety and well-being of people with dementia in the acute hospital setting.  She has been successful in introducing a scheme, which people with dementia (or their carers) can opt into. It offers discreet identification of people with memory-impairment, backed up by a five-point plan for all staff to follow when they see the Butterfly symbol. Barbara has reported that the scheme is now fully up-and-running throughout Harrogate and District NHS Foundation Trust, with extremely positive feedback. It is also now in place at Airedale NHS Trust and is soon to be introduced at four further trusts in the Midlands and London. Barbara is keen to support any other hospitals wishing to introduce the Butterfly Scheme and is happy to send out information to dementia champions. You can contact her at barbara.hodkinson@ntlworld.com.  

OUR ACTIVITIES

Over the last month we have:

facilitated a session on dignity for newly qualified nurses working in Cwm Taf LHB

been invited to run a workshop at the Action on Elder Abuse conference that is being held in March – details available below

participated in a BBC3 radio programme about care homes

met with the Chief Nursing Officer for Wales to discuss dignity in care 

FEEDBACK

I totally agree with your views. I have recently been appointed as Specialist Nurse – Adult Protection and recognise the apathy towards the needs of vulnerable adults. Part of my role is to roll out training and supervision around adult protection and I’m really up for the challenge

Thank you so very much for the support, the slot on your website, the documents and simply for being so totally committed to making things better for vulnerable people

The Dignity News as always was most interesting. I think the campaign is a long one but I think people's awareness has and is now raised about ADR. Good luck for 2011

Thank you, as ever, for this update – so much news!

I eagerly await your next news letter

I have received your news letter via our older people’s coordinator and I must say I was very impressed .  It is the most information I have ever received on Dignified Revolution. It was so interesting that I had to print off the whole email so I could read all the articles and make  a note of all the documents I can see later on reports and feed backs. I  am amazed at the number of organisations who are concentrating on the neglect that older people are  getting,   When are Governments and authorities going  to start realising that Older People are more important than money because all they seem to worry about today is how much is it going to cost what’s next are we going to be priced tagged on our age? 

RESOURCES

Human Rights Guide for Older People

Age UK has funded the update of the British Institute of Human Rights (BIHR) Guide on Older People and Human Rights, available from the BIHR website. It contains new case studies and updates, and incorporates feedback and comments on the first edition. it can be downloaded from the BIHR website.

Nursing & Midwifery Council (NMC) safeguarding resources

NMC has produced a suite of short films to help safeguard adults from abuse. Click here for more information. 

The psychological and social needs of patients

This BMA resource considers the evidence base to help doctors and health care managers consider the importance of patient-centred care, and of patients as partners in their care.  Click here to download the resource.

SCIE research briefing: improving communication skills of care home workers

This briefing draws on a range of UK and internationally published research to look at training to improve nursing and residential care workers' communication skills.

Let's respect toolkit

The Let's Respect Resource Box is made up of powerful images and uses case studies to provide information and practical suggestions of how to better meet the mental health needs of older people focusing particularly on acute care settings.

Gardens Red with Roses

Financial abuse of the elderly is a major problem in the UK. This DVD tells the story of Debbie and Dominic with Granddad in the background. What appears to be two grand children caring for a family member with dementia is not necessarily the result of love. Sometimes there are other motives. The DVD and fact sheet are available from Action on Elder Abuse in exchange for a £15 donation. To order a copy telephone 0208 696 9328.

Wales student chapter

The Wales student chapter is an online educational community for healthcare students of all disciplines in Wales. It aims to improve the quality of services and patient safety.

NEWS

BIHR and the Equality and Diversity Forum (EDF) launch joint report

BIHR and the EDF have launched a joint report which explores how voluntary organisations in the equalities field are using human rights concepts, language and tools in their work. The report provides a starting point for looking at how using human rights could help such organisations to achieve their goals and help create a fairer society.

Disability benefit cuts could breach Human Rights law

The BBC has reported that the government has been warned that plans to cut disability benefits could breach human rights laws.

Feeling better? Improving patient experience in hospital

This NHS Confederation report looks at what we know about improving patients experiences of hospital care and shares the approaches of both UK and USA hospital providers that have made significant progress in providing services that are patient-centred. It also details emerging evidence that hospital boards can achieve better outcomes across their whole organisation when patient experience is a priority.

We need an NHS for later life

This article in the Guardian indicates that the NHS is ill-prepared for people living into late old age. The author, Michelle Mitchell from Age UK, believes that ageism, a lack of training and the lack of attention to dignity and the patient experience are barriers to providing appropriate care.

Report calls for radical shake up of elderly care services

Older people in Wales are being let down by too much red tape and a lack of common sense by those responsible for their wellbeing, a report has concluded. The Archbishop of Wales Dr Barry Morgan and Older People’s Commissioner for Wales Ruth Marks led the report and called for a radical transformation of social care services to ensure older people were treated with dignity and respect.

Action on Elder Abuse calls for a common sense approach to vetting to protect the most vulnerable

Action on Elder Abuse (AEA), has urged the Government to reform but not delete the Vetting and Barring Scheme or the CRB system. While accepting the need to reform these systems in order to ensure that they are neither intrusive nor excessive, the charity is seeking a more balanced debate that also recognises the need to protect adults at risk of abuse.

Nurses should have legal duty to tell patients about mistakes

The Nursing Times has reported that MPs have called for legislation that would make it compulsory for healthcare professionals to tell patients if a mistake has been made in their treatment.

Nurses 'reduce inappropriate medication of older people'

The Nursing Times has also reported on a new study that shows that number of older people inappropriately prescribed medication while in nursing homes could be significantly reduced by nurses.

Lessons from the Productive Ward: Releasing Time To Care programme

This National Nursing Research Unit study aims to inform efforts to maintain momentum of The Productive Ward, to support NHS staff going forward, and to discuss mechanisms and arguments for continued commitment and investment.

Guidance on safe nurse staffing levels in the UK

This Royal College of Nursing report sets out the range of different factors that influence the total demand for staff and highlights the variety of methods for planning or reviewing staffing levels.

NMC considers opening register to healthcare assistants

The Nursing Times has reported that the Nursing and Midwifery Council is considering opening a new section of the nursing register for associate nurses. This would be the new name given to advanced healthcare assistants who are often called assistant practitioners, but who are not qualified nurses.

Social care and hospital use at the end of life

This Nuffield Trust briefing summarises report into the use and estimated costs of hospital and social care services for individuals at the end of their lives, in three PCT/local authority areas. The Nuffield Trust believes that this is the first time such an estimate has been derived for large populations and that it is the first step to achieving better quality of care for the available resources.

End of life care: achieving quality in hostels and for homeless people

This End of Life document is designed to provide a practical guide to support hostel staff in ensuring that people nearing the end of their life receive high quality end of life care.

Trusts failing to provide nurses with tools to treat dementia

This National Audit of Dementia Interim Report  published by the Royal College of Psychiatrists states that only 19% of trusts have a system in place to ensure that all members of staff coming into contact with the patient would know their dementia status. Source: Nursing Times

Senior nurses to be asked how they are improving dementia care

According to the Nursing Times  England's top nurses are being asked what they are doing to improve dementia care in their regions. The national clinical directors for dementia and older people Professors Alistair Burns and David Oliver have now written to the nursing directors for each strategic health authority to ask for their reactions to the report. 

Mid Staffordshire: a hospital that lost its way

Stephen Moss, Chair of Mid Staffordshire NHS Foundation Trust recently opened The King's Fund Point of Care conference by talking about the lessons he had learnt from the story of a hospital that lost its way. He described how Mid Staffs had lost sight of its core purpose of providing safe and compassionate care. So what went wrong, and what can be done to prevent such a tragedy happening again? Click here to read more.

Powys Health Board apology over cancer care failings

The BBC has reported the findings of an ombudsman report related to an elderly cancer patient. Graham Silkstone, 87, died at Brecon War Memorial Hospital in Powys in 2008 in what his family said were disgraceful circumstances of neglect. The public services ombudsman found failures in planning his care, keeping accurate medical notes and communicating with his family.

84 year old has 25 hour wait on cold and draughty corridor

An 84 year old woman with pneumonia spent 25 hours on a cold and draughty hospital corridor waiting for staff to find her a bed.  Staff at the University hospital of North Staffordshire blamed the 25-hour wait on increased admissions, staff sickness, and the Norovirus sickness bug shutting down wards.

Trust told it still needs to improve on pressure sores and staffing levels

An east London hospital trust has been told by regulators it still needs to do more to implement systems to assess pressure damage and employ sufficient staff to meet the needs of patients. Source: Nursing Times
Dundee hospital told to improve hygiene

Infection control standards at Ninewells Hospital in Dundee have come under fire from health inspectors. A Healthcare Environment Inspectorate report into hygiene at the hospital highlights a poor system for cleaning patient equipment and insufficient efforts to minimise the spread of infections.

People with mild dementia and their carers needed for research evaluation 

The Health Design & Technology Institute at Coventry University is looking for people with mild dementia and their carers to take part in a trial of a web-based home monitoring system. The system has been designed to help enable people with dementia to maintain their quality of life and a degree of independence without the need for constant and intrusive monitoring by carers. The trial and its results could make a major contribution to meeting the future needs of cognitive-impaired people wishing to remain living in their own homes for longer. For further information, or to volunteer for this study, please contact: Nikki Holliday n.holliday@coventry.ac.uk
or tel:  024 7615 8012

Enhancing dementia care in Cardiff

Care homes in Cardiff are benefiting from dementia care training. 18 care homes are taking part in the University of Stirling’s Dementia Services Development Centre’s, Dementia: a six part self-study course for care home staff. The person-centred care course involves two senior members of staff from each home being trained as facilitators, enabling them to deliver an in-house programme of training.

Care workers use glove puppet to bully elderly women

The BBC has reported on two Cardiff care home workers have been given suspended jail sentences for using a Green Goblin glove puppet to bully elderly women. Branding the offences disgraceful, Judge Philip Richards banned them from working in the care profession indefinitely.

You shouldn't need training in human decency

They were elderly suffering from advanced Alzheimer’s disease and needed the best possible care at their Bupa nursing home. Instead the frail residents were bullied, assaulted and terrorised by care workers who recorded their shocking behaviour on their mobile phones for fun. Source: Daily Mail

EVENTS

Safeguarding vulnerable adults

Thursday 17 February 2011

Manchester Conference centre

For more information click here
Practical Safeguarding: update

Action on Elder Abuse Conference

28/29 March 2011

Manchester Conference Centre

For more information email maggieevans@elderabuse.org.uk  
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CONTACT / SEND NEWS / SUBSCRIBE 

If you have any information that you would like to share with others please let us know and we will be happy to circulate it in the next edition of the newsletter.

Join the mailing list

If you are reading a copy of this email forwarded to you by a colleague we may not have your contact details.  If you would like to guarantee a regular monthly copy of the mailing send your details to info@dignifiedrevolution.org.uk 

